
27.6.24 Agenda Item 13a Barnard Street TRO 
 

 
 
From: Derek Buchanan <Derek.Buchanan@shropshire.gov.uk>  
Sent: Wednesday, May 22, 2024 1:25 PM 
To: Town Clerk <info@wem.gov.uk> 
Cc: David Gradwell <David.Gradwell@shropshire.gov.uk>; Phillip Lloyd 
<Phillip.Lloyd@shropshire.gov.uk>; Peter Broomhall <Peter.Broomhall@shropshire.gov.uk>; Edward 
Towers <Edward.Towers@shropshire.gov.uk> 
Subject: RE: Barnard Street TRO 
 
Penny, 
 
I am responding on behalf of Phill, who unfortunately is still not back at work. 
 

This is on our ‘priority list’, but unfortunately due to other many other higher priority needs 
and our limited budget has not been included in our 2024/25 programme of work. Our 
budgets are currently largely focussed on accident history sites, with this location not having 
an accident history. 
 
I suggest that this site be possibly considered under the ‘Place Plan’ process, which 
considers and utilises other funding opportunities. 
 
Happy to have call and discuss further. 
 
Regards 
 
Derek Buchanan 
Traffic Engineering Manager 
 
   
 


